	Ref No.:   FOI-2324-SG14402

	Date FOI request received: 5 March 2024

	Date FOI response: 14 March 2024

	REQUEST: 
I would like to request the following information under the Freedom of Information Act.

1. As of 01/03/24, how many inpatients at psychiatric hospitals operated by your trust are transgender, or identify as a different sex to the sex assigned to them at birth?

2. Please provide your guidance on transgender inpatients, including the contact they are allowed with other patients, and whether they are treated on wards that correspond with the gender they identify as, or the gender they were assigned at birth.


	OUR RESPONSE:  
1. From our preliminary assessment, we estimate that compliance with your request would exceed the appropriate costs limit under section 12 of the Freedom of information Act 2000, currently £450, as we do not centrally record the information being requested and this would require a manual review of records to determine.
2. This information is exempt from disclosure under Section 21 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 as it is published on our website. This is an absolute exemption and there is no requirement that we consider the Public Interest Test when relying upon this exemption. Please use the following link to access the following policies: https://www.leicspart.nhs.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/09/Transgender-and-Non-Binary-Service-User-Policy-Exp-Aug-25.pdf and https://www.leicspart.nhs.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/12/Privacy-and-Dignity-Policy-Exp-Dec-26-V2.pdf 




